
 

 
 

 

 
 Greetings Central VT HOG members, 
Welcome to summer fellow HOG members, seems as though the weather has finally made its 
mind with the exception of a few rainy days. We have a full calendar of rides on the books 
right through to the middle of October, hope to see many of you come out and join us. The 
Iron Adventure of New England is scheduled for August 2nd-4th in Newry Maine at the Sun-
day River Resort, our Chapter is registered for the event and so far it will be attended by about 
7-8 of us. I have been in contact with the IA's events hotel coordinator Barry and as of this 
weekend there are still rooms available at the resort but just for Friday & Saturday nights. Our 
June HOG meeting was held briefly at Wilkins followed by a ride to the Montpelier Fire station 
for a very informative safety meeting with both the First Responders as well as members of 
the Montpelier Police Department all of which was coordinated by our Safety Officer Tom, nice 

job Tom! We learned the "do's & don'ts" involving an accident scene, something non of us hope we would ever 
have to use but extremely helpful should the need arise and we also received an A+ on the contents of our medical 
packs thanks to Tom. The Chapters trip to Maine and ride through Acadia National Park during the Memorial Day 
weekend was absolutely fantastic, a well attended ride with tons of laughs and we can't thank Justen enough for all 
the hard work he put into planning this trip. If any of you prefer to be notified of our rides and events via email then 
please respond to myself at uafitter693@yahoo.com or through the Chapters web page and I will add you to an 
email folder from which I would send out once a month with the Chapter ride updates as well any last minute 
change to a scheduled ride. Letôs get out and ride! Joel  
            
 

Greetings All- 
     Our Chapter riding season is in full swing, Memorial Day Weekend I led two night 
getaway to Maine. We had twenty five people and twenty bikes on this adventure. Satur-
day on our trip over, we had a nice lunch stop at L-A Harley Davidson. They announced 
our arrival over the load speakers, welcomed us as their guest and even gave everyone a 
jar of salsa. We continued on to our hotel in Rockport, ME. we had a few sprinkles on the 

way nothing major, until after we checked into the motel. After we checked in it down poured for about 30 minutes, 
then the sun came out and turned into a beautiful evening. Some went out to eat, the remainder of us decided to 
BBQ , play some music, dance and socialize. Later that night we took a swim in the heated pool, (very reveal-
ing  swim) ...   

 
Sunday we took a day trip to Acadia National Park, the weather was absolutely gorgeous. For many this was their 
first time to Acadia, i'm sure it will not be their last. Monday we made our journey westward back to NH&VT, we 
made a lunch stop at Mack's Place Bridgton, ME. the food was great, and hospitality outstanding will definitely 
make this place a future Chapter ride.    
June 2nd Joe L. took us through the Islands with a lunch stop at Devon's Snack Shack , June 3rd Joel D. took us 
on a ride and lunch at The Cajun Snack Shack.  June 10th Sue C. led a co-chapter ride with Ottawa Ontario HOG, 
Champlain Valley, Central Vermont over the Kancamagus Hwy. and on to Laconia Bike week.  June 17th I led a 
father's day ride around Mt. Washington with a picnic lunch.  
All these rides all this fun the only thing missing, is you. Still plenty of rides planned, check out the ride schedule 
included in this newsletter, or online at wilkinsharley.com  or centralvermonthog.com 
We had our BBQ, POT-LUCK, MOVIE NIGHT  FRIDAY JUNE 29TH 2018  AT WILKINS HARLEY DAVIDSON  
It was a fun time! 

  SADDLE UPðLET'S RIDE !                                                
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On the Horizon 
Wilkins Harley Davidson: Family-Owned and Operated Since 1947 
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Our June Social started out at Wilkins.  We heard an update report from Wilkins which included the following information: Menôs 115th Anniver-
sary clothing is 30% off; Customer Appreciation Night at Wilkins on June 22nd; June 27th will be óRolling Wednesday Bike Nightô at 
óRimrocksô on Mountain Rd in Stowe; and the Alan Wilkins Covered Bridge Challenge is taking place for the whole month of June.  From there, 
we proceeded to the Montpelier Fire Department. 
Several members of the Fire Department and the Police Department shared information with us about how to handle a motorcycle crash scene.  
Ronni was our óvictimô.  Our emergency medical kits for bringing on rides were reviewed an determined to be well-stocked.  Thanks to our  
Chapter Safety Officer, Thomas Moore, for arranging for this informative session.  Itôs always best to be equipped with the tools and training to 
take care of an emergency, while exercising all caution to avoid needing  to use them! 

June 3rd: Joel DeLary led a group on a ride starting after the Northfield Ameri-
can Legion breakfast.  Lunch was at the Cajunôs Snack Bar in Lowell, Vt.   

June 10th:  Sue Carp led a group to Laconia Bike Weekðand a 
group from Eastern Ontario Ottawa HOGs were part of the 
group! 

June 17th: Justen Elliott led a group to Mt Washington Valley.  


